



Virginia General Assembly Meeting Minutes for Tuesday, 11/04/2025

Introduction: Bevins Declaration, Moment of Silence, Mission Statement

Agenda Topics:

- 7:00-7:05 Call the Meeting to Order
- Vote on Minutes from 10/21
 - Steve Just moves to approve the minutes, Aaron Ashanti 2nd's the move. Minutes are passed!
- Assembly P.O. Box discussion and vote (5 minutes)
 - A lengthy discussion took place regarding PO boxes. The group voted to allow for all administrative “functions” to be funded (less than \$500) without the need for the GA to vote/approve. The Treasury must be made aware and approve of all expenses, should the need arise. Steve Just made the move, Brad Odell 2nd's the move, the Summary vote is approved!
 - Kevin Russell made a move to close the Gainesville PO box and to provide a forwarding address to the NEW PO box location. The address will be updated on our website for ALL correspondence moving forward. Steve Just 2nd's the move.
 - **NOTE: Shirley Bryant & Cheryl Perko will need to return their PO box keys to KBM so he can close the Gainesville PO box without penalty.**
- T-shirts (email Lorayne @ CPT.Virginia@proton.me)
 - Please email Lorayne if you would like a t-shirt.
- Education Committee and Ideas (email Kevin: GA.secretary@thevirginiaassembly.land)
 - Declaration of Independence (Lorayne)
 - Bill of Rights (Steve)
 - The Strawman (Kevin)
 - Common Law/Natural Law
 - The Federal Reserve
 - The Act of 1871
 - Titles of Nobility
 - US Citizen vs. an American
 - The Various Jurisdictions
 - What is a commonwealth?
 - Republican governance vs. Democracy (Cheryl)
 - The meaning of the Flags
 - The American Governance Structure
 - 5 types of citizens
 - The Northwest Ordinance
- Winter Preparedness
- Orientation (We need to define this as a meeting and task for ALL new ASN's)



- Sovereignty comes with a lot of responsibility
 - We need a more structured orientation for ALL new ASN's. This is essentially an educational meeting with all new folks who wish to participate in the assembly. Please contact Stacie Odell if you can help in the endeavor, or if you have ideas for how to teach self-governance.

Committee Reports: *Reminder to committee chairs – if you have an agenda for your weekly meeting, please forward this to Lorayne by Thursday night so it can be posted on the website and attached to the weekly snapshot email which goes out on Fridays.*

- Coordinator call / Federation Update – B O
 - Bradley advised the group that Anna's testimony is due Friday and the judges are supposed to review this over the next few days and provide their summation. We hope to hear something by the end of the week.
- Jural Assembly – LH
 - Jural Assembly will be sending out a Jury Pool form to all ASN's to complete. For those that attended the en esse meeting, your forms have already been completed.
- Virtual Court – Zoom process
 - Steven and Scott are working on some generic mock trial ideas to help us work through the process to ensure our virtual court can and will proceed as needed to support Virginians.
- Court Document Committee – RR
 - No updates
- International Business - RR
 - Traveling Process – working on a document to present to our delegates regarding traveling, z plates and registrations
 - Kevin R. reminded the group to read and print the traveling docs. Karen provided some info in regards to Z plates for us to research.



- PKTF (peacekeeping task force) – SJ
 - Enrollment/procurement
 - Steve Just will be finalizing the militia enrollment form soon. Kevin R. will email this out to the assembly. Please complete the form and scan an email it back to Steve at: PKTF.Virginia@proton.me, or
- Public Health – SW
 - Steve Warden advised that Fenbendazole has numerous benefits for mitigating parasites, Kratom is not good in high doses, and they even discussed Tsunami weapons as documented by Russia.
- Banking/Treasury – PR, SS
 - Scott advised that initially individuals will be funded first, Assemblies will be 2nd. No timeline has been established yet.
- Outreach - SO
 - Fair plans
 - Business cards, flyers
 - Stacy advised that the Fairs need to be put on the backburner for now. We are focused primarily on social media and orientation!
- Education – TBD
 - If you feel guided, Please share any education materials you may have...meme's, videos, presentations etc...
- Oversight – AA, BO
 - No Updates. However, Aaron Ashanti put out a request to anyone who may have storage space in the Hampton Roads area that they could use for free to help feed the homeless.

- **Global Family Vault: go here: https://linktr.ee/Global_Financial_Safety_Vault**
- **Global Family Group sign up – go here for an account: <https://globalfamilygroup.com/lrps.html>**

Do you have any ideas for how to improve the Assembly?

Please email the GA secretary (Kevin Russell: GA.secretary@thevirginiaassembly.land) with your comments or suggestions.

If no new business left, move to reconvene on Tuesday, November 18th of 2025 at 7:00pm EST.

Steve Just moves to adjourn the meeting till 11/18. Meeting adjourned!



Roll call: (P=Present, G = Guest)

Lorrayne Evangelyn Ham – P

Francis DeMasters - P

Aaron Ashanti – P

Kevin Russell – P

Steven Just – P

Cheryl Perko – P

Karen Lehman – P

Holly Pickle – P

Bradley Odell – P

R. Dallas Taylor - P

Stacie Odell – P

Steve Warden - P

Chris Dunlap - P

Thunder Lane - P

Hector Gonzalez - P

Scott Severt - P

Total # of ASN's present - 16